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SAHK Jockey Club Elaine Field School 
2022 – 2023 Parents Notice 

 

Classes arrangement starting from 1st March 
 

18th January, 2023 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

[This is the summary of the Chinese Version as attached] 

 

The Education Bureau (EDB) announced on 30th December, 2022 that Starting from 1st 

February, 2023, all secondary schools (including secondary sections of special schools) will fully 

resume whole-day face-to-face classes. Starting from 15th February, 2023, all primary schools 

(including primary sections of special schools) and kindergartens will fully resume whole-day 

face-to-face classes, in order to resume normal school life in a gradual and orderly manner. Therefore, 

our school will stop providing online classes from 1st March, 2023. 

 

If students have not returned to Hong Kong, parents are kindly requested to make plans and 

arrangements so that students can return to school for face-to-face classes on 1st March, 2023. If 

boarders need to go back to the dormitory, parents are kindly requested to contact the warden or 

assistant warden for follow-up and arrangement. 

 

As the Chinese New Year Holiday is approaching, teachers and students are kindly requested to 

continue to stay vigilant and pay attention to personal hygiene to reduce the risk of infection. Our 

school will continue to strictly put in place the various anti-epidemic measures stipulated in the 

“Health Advice to Schools for the Prevention of COVID-19” issued by the CHP. The measures 

include having school personnel wearing masks at all times within school campuses, maintaining 

appropriate social distances, and measuring temperatures of teachers and students at school entrances. 

Our school will keep school environment clean and hygienic, in order to safeguard the health of 

teachers and students.  

 

Besides, in order to reduce the risk of transmission, the school will follow the requirements of 

the EDB and continue to maintain the daily body temperature measurement and rapid antigen test for 

staff and students before returning to school until 28th February, 2023. If the family member or carer 

who lives with the student tested positive in the rapid antigen test or polymerase chain reaction test, 

parents are requested to notify the school nurse as soon as possible for follow-up. 

 



Finally, wish you all a happy Chinese New Year, good luck and good health! 

 

For inquiries, please contact the class teacher, the school social worker, the warden, Ms Leung 

Shui Wan or the vice-principal, Ms Phoebe Yuen at 2348 9506. 

 

 

             _______________________ 

                                                   Mr. Suen Yau Man 

                                                    Principal                                                                                                
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